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Postponement of the Final Rule for Special Servicing 
Options for Non-Performing Loans 
The Single-Family Housing Guaranteed Loan Program (SFHGLP) published a Final Rule on August 
15, 2024, making changes to the use of special servicing options for non-performing loans and 
adjusting the Mortgage Recovery Advance (MRA) process. The Final Rule can be viewed in the 
Federal Register. 

Due to Presidential Executive Order, Regulatory Freeze Pending Review, the effective date of 
February 11, 2025, for the Final Rule has been postponed. Further guidance will be issued when it is 
available. 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.govinfo.gov%2Fcontent%2Fpkg%2FFR-2024-08-15%2Fpdf%2F2024-18291.pdf/1/01000194dc04ee49-870ff423-53d7-4c4a-b101-1000e7ba4fd8-000000/ZosWer_VNKR-HBcHwynRLI-6Uo20DRRwYlxeIaXEmZQ=391
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.whitehouse.gov%2Fpresidential-actions%2F2025%2F01%2Fregulatory-freeze-pending-review%2F/1/01000194dc04ee49-870ff423-53d7-4c4a-b101-1000e7ba4fd8-000000/dp-JpOeU-A1M6yg7-QzDXq2MJFGXs5ArZMdw9vUxICg=391
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